
 

 

August 1, 2025  

2025 Watermain Replacement – 12th Street West (4-5 Avenue) 
 
The City of Prince Albert Public Works Department would like to advise residents of the upcoming 
underground utility work on 4th Avenue West between 13th Street and River Street, as well as 12th 
Street West between 4th and 5th Avenue.  The work includes tying in the newly relined watermain to 
existing infrastructure along 4th Avenue West (locations highlighted in orange) and the conventional 
excavation and replacement of 136 meters (Highlighted in Red) of 150mm diameter Cast Iron 
Watermain (1911) with a new PVC main. After the watermain replacement, asphalt milling, paving 
and select concrete repairs will take place. Residents can expect an additional notice to be delivered 
at this time for more information. 
 

1. Project timeline: August 11th to September 12th, weather permitting.  

2. Impacted Areas: Watermain excavation and replacement will take place along the pipe 

segment highlighted in Red. During construction all properties highlighted in Blue will receive 

overland water but will remain on a Drinking Water Advisory. All properties highlighted in 

Green may experience temporary water service disruptions of no longer than 8 hours during 

watermain tie ins on 4th Avenue West.  

3. Traffic & Access: 12th Street West (4-5 Ave) will be an open excavation for the duration of this 

project. This block will be closed for the safety of all residents. Rear lanes will be required to 

access your property. 4th Avenue West will be closed at times to facilitate watermain tie ins, 

vehicle access will remain available on 3rd Avenue and 5th Avenue at all times. 

4. Garbage and Recycling Pick-up will continue as scheduled.  

5. Landscaping and Trees: 6 trees were removed from the north side of 12th Street West 

between 4th and 5th Avenue to facilitate the conventional excavation and replacement of the 

existing 114-year-old cast iron watermain. The Forestry Division is in the process of preparing 

a replanting strategy for the north side of the block. 

If you require further information with respect to this matter, please do not hesitate to contact Public 
Works at (306) 953-4884. For more information on this project or any other capital projects throughout 
the city, please visit www.citypa.ca/capital-projects/. 

 
Yours truly, 
 
 
Evan Hastings, B.Sc., C.E., EIT 
Capital Projects Manager 

City of Prince Albert 
Public Works Department 

1084 Central Avenue 

Prince Albert, SK  S6V 7P3 

Phone: (306) 953-4900 
Fax: (306) 953-4915 
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